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DENBURY & TORBRYAN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting Held Monday 5th June 2023 @ 

Denbury Village Hall 7.30pm
Present – Cllr Mrs P Griffin, Cllr Mrs H Wills, Cllr T Brownhill, Cllr J Hones, Cllr Mrs J Bryan, Cllr J Head, D Cllr R Daws
Apologies –.D Cllr P Parker.
Attended by  - no public present.
Declarations of Interest – Item 3a) Cllr Mrs J Bryan & Cllr J Head.
1) Public Time (Limited to 15 Minutes) –  overgrown hedges in the village – this will be covered later in the meeting under highway matters.
2) Minutes –  
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held – Monday 5th June 2023.
The Minutes have been distributed and read. Proposed by Cllr Mrs H Wills & seconded by Cllr T Brownhill with all in agreement.
3) Planning Applications Received from TDC –  
a) Application no 23/00975/VAR – Mr & Mrs Burford – 6 Rowan House – Minor amendments to planning permission 20/02140/HOU to include installation of ramped entrance and terrace area and changes to windows. Variation of condition 5 to allow for occupation by an elderly dependent relative.  Cllr Mrs J Bryan & Cllr J Head declared an interest and left the room. No objections provided that there is a condition that the property stays ancillary to the main dwelling. 

b) Application no 23/00959/NPA – Barnfield Farm, Broadhempston – Prior approval under part 3 class Q and paragraph W of the GPDO change of use of an agricultural building to a dwelling house.  The Parish Council has concerns about the hedgerow removal, light spill and ecological surveys not in place on the planning application. 

c) Application no 23/00795/FUL – Mrs M Middleton – Land at Home Park Farm – Part retrospective for change of use from agriculture to equestrian, retention of stables, hay shed, tack room, medicine room and isolation block and proposed compost toilet shelter.  Condition of planning should be no outside lighting and that the building should revert to agriculture if the charity ceases to use it. 
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d)  Application no 22/01129/MAJ & 22/01130 LBC – Alexandra Theatre, Newton Abbot - 

Comments from the Parish Council - Denbury and Torbryan Parish Council have considered the plans to build a 4 screen cinema within a few metres of the existing Alexander theatre. We concur that this will be totally out of keeping with the existing buildings within this area and will overwhelm the adjacent -  Grade 2 listed theatre building next door. We also think that this new building will never be used to its full capacity due to the financial restrictions of potential customers.It is a pity that an auditorium could not be added to the present theatre, (as suggested in Jeremy Newcombe`s plans), so that it could be used as a meeting place for potential theatre goers and shoppers next to the planned regenerated market hall.
Decisions received from Teignbridge District Council –  
4)   Matters Arising –  
a) Parish Cllr Vacancies – 2 vacancies at present.
5) Correspondence – 
a) Defib Annual Check – school Defib needs a new battery pac which will be ordered. Torbryan defib is currently out of order. 

6) Main Agenda.
a) Report from County Councillor – S Parker-Khan – no report given.
b) Report from District Cllr P Parker & D Cllr R Daws – Cllr R Daws reported - Cinema planning application TDC has put this in, if they do not get permission they cannot draw down the future high street fund.  The cinema will be within 1.5 metres of the Alexandra Theatre. Objections against the planning application can be put into TDC by individuals and the Parish Council.   Committees at TDC are being formed currently, most are chaired by the Lib Dems. 

c) Playing Field Management Report – grass is being cut down at the field and all looks good. 

a) New Pavillion – grants being looked at for the Autumn.
b) ROSPA Report – no urgent matters to attend to. 

d) Village Hall Management Committee Report – Savilles to be chased up regards the Hall Lease.
e) Footpath Reports – Byway near Peartree Farm needs cutting back – Lengthsman will be asked to look at.   Denbury Down – Children have been lighting fires.

f) Reports from Parish Councillors of any external meetings attended – 
Cllr Mrs H Wills attended the 20 is plenty webinar. 
Prison  - currently no movement on the proposed extension which is on hold.

g) Lengthsman Report – nothing to report.
h) Highway Matters – Cllr J Hones confirmed he has spoken to Scott Riddell at DCC regards moving the existing HGV sign. Lots of potholes and roads breaking up in the Parish – Parishioners to be reminded to report on the DCC website.   
Vegetation encroaching onto highway in East Street.
Cistern Lighting – cheaper tarfiff to be negotiated with EDF.
Village Green – Lime trees need crown lifting again. 
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7) Cheques for Signature/Finances.
BACS – 8.6.23 = £1680.00 – Simon Birbeck (Grass cutting Feb to May)

BACS – 28.6.23 = £180.00 (vat £30.00) – Lee Accounting (Internal Audit). 

BACS – 28.6.23 = £33.00 – Lifesaver Tech (Defib Check).

Current Bank Balance –  Parish Council –  July 23 - £26,772.15

DCC Highways Grant £517.00

8) Any Items to go onto next Parish Council meeting Agenda.
Meeting closed – 8.36pm , Next Meeting  Monday  4th September 2023 @ 7.30pm
ANY MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC WHO HAS SPECIAL NEEDS AND REQUIRES A COPY   OF THESE MINUTES SENT TO THEM – PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK – 01364 654607
